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One reason to reject SB 1589 is that water sport tow boats and wake boats are being 

unfairly targeted and therefore this bill should be rejected. A 5,000-pound fishing boat 

can produce a similar wake to a water sport tow or wake boat. A 15,000 cabin cruiser 

produces a wake far greater than any wake surfing boat, yet are not targeted under 

this legislation. 

 

Consider the science of physics regarding constructive wave interactions. Waves 

added together result in a higher wave. Boats less than 4000 pounds are capable of 

creating large waves. A small boat’s wave combines with other boat waves or their 

own boat waves, resulting in large wave scenarios. How a boat is operated, speed, 

depth and the frequency in the same location has not been factored into this 

amendment. The bill is biased against tow or wake boats. 

 

Secondly, there is no empirical evidence or peer-reviewed study linking the proposed 

restrictions to positively effect fish populations. Water wake sports are place summer 

activities, which occur outside of key migratory or spawning months. Studies show 

that wake boats waves, when operated at least 200 feet from shore, do not carry 

enough energy to have a significant impact on most shorelines. 

 

A lack of empirical evidence that directly links the cause of erosion or damage by 

boats in general. Consider scientific research that shows a large impact on shoreline 

effects like wind, floods, currents, and vegetation. Addressing the natural dynamics of 

river systems must be considered. Rather than scapegoat and blame one entity, 

communities should look to mitigate the ever changing river shoreline by utilizing 

bank protection to reduce the effects of a multitude of factors. Residential 

development, not boat wakes, is the primary human-caused source of erosion. There 

is broad agreement that the lack of native vegetation and homeowner 

mismanagement of native trees has caused the majority of erosion. Furthermore, 

natural occurrences such as last winter’s storm have a greater impact on river health 

than boating. 

 

Third, there are already permits and zone requirements pertaining to how boats must 

operate regarding wake responsibility and best practices on the Willamette River. 

The proposed SB 1589 does not address how to better enforce recently introduced 

boating laws on the Newberg Pool. Rules already exist that prohibit wake sports near 

homes along the river. The safe operation of any size boat is the priority. Prioritize 

safety and address management. 

 



In summary, do not restrict wake boats from operating in the Newberg Pool. Do not 

ignore the fact that one type of boat has been targeted in this bill. Do not omit 

environmental factors like wind or water currents, floods or vegetation have oa 

significant impact on shorelines. Do not forget the recent regulations and The Towed 

Water Sports Education Program which provide respectful and responsible solutions 

for boaters. I oppose SB 1589 as it is flawed and should not be passed.  

 

Sincerely 

Margaret A. Littman 

Portland, Oregon 

 


